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2016 Cittaslow

Management Team

This is the first newsletter for 2016 and | hope it is a good year for
everyone. We have just held our latest AGM and thank the staff at the
Aquacaf for a perfect venue and delicious food. Colin Shackleford gave
us a great insight into the NBN which is coming to Goolwa later this

year.

We have been involved in the Goolwa Wharf Market and At the Wharf
social events. The Summer Seasonal Dinner will be at Bombora. | hope

you’ve booked your seats with Patsy. It will be another great night.

We welcome new members Genevra Hedland-Thomas and family,
Raelene Flint, Tessa Fielden and family and Chris Ramsey from the
Goolwa Wharf Barrel Shed. We hope you all enjoy your time with

Cittaslow and encourage you to become actively involved.

This issue is mostly devoted to our annual reports and to planning for
the Cittaslow International General Assembly which Goolwa will be
hosting 10-12 May 2017. That’s only about 65 weeks away.

Lyn Clark, President

Cittaslow Goolwa Newsletter No. 37 '
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PRESIDENT’S ANNUAL REPORT

I look back on the past year with a lot of satisfaction, a touch of trepidation and significant enthusiasm for the
future. Whilst there is room for improvement we have achieved a lot. That is due totally to the efforts of the
members of the Management Team and the committees associated with our special groups - and I thank each
and every one of you. The special interest groups will provide their own reports, but I want to highlight some
of the significant events and achievements.
* Food and Wine seasonal dinners
* Food and Wine ‘how to sessions’ — olives, cheese, bees
*  Smoke Off as part of the Wood Wine and Song event
* (@ The Wharf (Jazz on the Deck) program
*  Support from Goolwa and District Community Bank for food program with the Goolwa Children’s Centre
* Cittaslow Community Garden hosted annual visit from students from UniSA Property Development, School of
Management
* Goolwa Delegation visited Yea, Murrindindi in Victoria as part of Cittaslow Australasia AGM
* Goolwa Fruit Forest feasibility
* Planning for 2017 Cittaslow International General Assembly
*  Support for the establishment of Goolwa Tourism 5214 with SABA
* Developed Tourism Operators Information document for GT5214
* Participated in Waterways Exhibition, Clayton Bay
* Grants for ‘Come to Goolwa’ video, Smoke Off
* Revitalisation of Cittaslow website thanks to financial support from Alexandrina Council
* Representation on the Lower Lakes and Coorong Boating and Tourism group led by Dean Brown including
presentations to Federal MP Jamie Briggs, state members Adrian Pederick and Michael Pengilly and Mayor and
Councillors from Alexandrina
* Annual Cittaslow Awards
* Presentations to Lions, Goolwa Mixed Probus, Rodney Harrex CEO of the South Australian Tourism
Commission
* Facebook page
* Represented by Margaret Gardner at the 2015 General Assembly in Abbiategrasso, Italy
* International actress Miriam Margolyse accepted our invitation to be first Goolwa Ambassador, to work with
Goolwa Tourism 5214
*  Worked with Fleurieu Peninsula Tourism to get Cittaslow included in the 2016 Visitor Information Guide
* Cittaslow Sunday picnic
*  Worked with Dr Freya Higgins-Desbiolles, School of Management, Uni SA research on sustainable cafes and
restaurants which resulted in their report “A Taste of Sustainability: Case studies of sustainable cafés in
Australia” covering businesses in Adelaide, Melbourne and Goolwa
* Assisted with Lions Auctions
* Contributed to Council’s Economic Development strategy focus group
* Participated in the Goolwa Christmas Pageant
*  Met with Goolwa Wharf Precinct Board
* Supported “Goolwa-Up in Lights” project developed by Deb Smalley, The Australasian 1858
*  Goolwa Wharf Market involvement started
*  Community Garden provided access for CLASS (Community Living Australia) a support group for people with
disabilities and helped establish the garden for Alexandrina Connect in Gardner Street.
Not a bad list for one year.

What has Cittaslow Cost and Contributed to the Community since we began?
Annual Cost to Council: $2,500 approx. (Cittaslow International Membership fee - €1500)
9 years @ $2,500 = $22,500

Money attracted due to grants since 2006 $57,015
Value of volunteer hours 2013 6,381 hours @ $15/hour= $95,715
Average 3,000 hours @ $15/hour = $45,000 per year
Total 8 years $360,000
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Membership

Membership numbers have remained strong. At the time of writing this report we had 91 entities as
members. This included 14 businesses, 38 families, 35 individuals and 4 groups. We are particularly
pleased to welcome community groups that have become Cittaslow members. These have included
the Clayton Bay Community Association and Art @ Goolwa, who join the GADBUG bicycle Club and the
Milang Old School House group. Business group numbers are increasing too.

Alexandrina Council

We welcome and appreciate the strong support provided by Mayor Keith Parkes, Councillors and staff
from Alexandrina Council. This includes the regular use of meeting rooms, grants, and undertaking
the process of creating a sister city relationship with Yaxi, in Gaochun County in the Jiangsu Province
of China the first town in China to gain Cittaslow accreditation.

Thanks to Shaw Family Vintners (BallastStone) for looking after jam sales at Signal Point. This has
provided a focus for Cittaslow and been important for the Community Garden’s fund-raising.

Awards
Six individuals and groups received Cittaslow Goolwa Community Awards for 2015. The successful
Awards Dinner is held each year since 2010 and are combined with SABA’s Customer Service Awards.

This last year Awards were made to the following:

*  Wendy Caines and Sue Pink, for their services in looking after the 817 and 808 Naval Squadrons’ visits to Goolwa

*  Goolwa to Wellington Local Action Planning Association for their environmental care and projects

* Rachel McMillan, SCOOP supporting local producers

*  Goolwa Concert Band for services to music and performances at local events

*  Phillip Ball for his involvement in the Aboriginal Youth Surf Life Saving program and Nick Brauer for sharing his surf
board manufacturing skills with aboriginal children as part of the Aboriginal Youth Action Committee and displaying the
boards at the Saltwater Surf ArtFest in Middleton

* Andrew Barker for his untiring efforts to create Grow Free and share his knowledge and passion for growing fruit and
vegetables with others.

Nominations for 2016 Cittaslow Awards are now being called. Nominees don’t have to be part of
Cittaslow. We want to recognise the actions of individuals and groups whose activities support the
principles of Cittaslow. The next Awards Dinner is expected to be held 14 April at the South Lakes
Golf Club.

Challenges ahead

[ would like to see more active involvement from more members from Cittaslow. The Food and Wine
Group and the Community Garden are very active but it would be great to see more support for things
like Cittaslow Sunday which will become International Cittaslow Week this year (last week in
September).

We are seeking ideas for Fundraising now that we are no longer producing the Diary. The Food and
Wine group have done well via the At The Wharf and Smoke Off activities and have contributed to
Cittaslow’s general administration costs. We want to keep membership costs to a minimum, however
we have significant annual costs that we have to cover, particularly insurance. Your ideas are
welcome. Come and share your ideas at the Cittaslow Management meetings which are held on the
first Thursday of each month, at 7pm in Alexandrina Council Large Meeting Room.

Cittaslow International General Assembly - 10-12 May 2017

After a bit of messing about, we have finally settled on the dates. Delegates from the more than 200
member towns will be invited to arrive in Goolwa on Tuesday 9 May with official proceedings starting
on Wednesday 10 May. Most mornings will be taken up with meetings, presentations and workshops
with the afternoons spent travelling around our wonderful region. The official General Assembly will
be on Friday 12 May. Each evening a different food experience will be provided.

A combined Alexandrina Council and Cittaslow Goolwa team have been working on this project for 2
years now. Specific working parties are now emerging to work on sections of this huge project. These
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President’s Report (continued)

include catering, accommodation, tours, music, hospitality, transport, translation and event
management. If you're interested in any of these, please let me know so that we can use your
expertise.

Because of the distance, “all the way to Australia”, we anticipate that the numbers will be down from
those held in Europe. We are planning to host 100-125 delegates and officials. In the Netherlands in
2014 and in Abbietegrasso Italy last year, the promotional process began. It will be continued this
year in Vizela Portugal by the Mayor Keith Parkes and his wife Tracy supported by several other
Cittaslow Goolwa members. It is an honour for Goolwa to be granted the hosting of this event (the
first time in the southern hemisphere, first English-speaking town and second time outside Europe)
but it will be a huge challenge for us all. But I know we will be up to it - with your help!

This will be my last year as President of Cittaslow Goolwa. When we have our next AGM in November
later this year, we will have someone else from our very capable group leading the Management
Team. Lyn Clark

10" Cittaslow International General Assembly

A combined Alexandrina Council and Cittaslow Goolwa Committee has been planning to host next year’s
Cittaslow International General Assembly 10-12 May 2017. Smaller specific task groups are now being
created to undertake the detailed planning of the many aspects of this important event. They will report to
the organising committee. Each year, one of the Cittaslow-accredited towns across the world is given the
task to organise the AGM for this international organisation. With one exception, the General Assembly
has always been held in Europe. On average, around 200 people have attended these Assemblies. In 2010,
Korea hosted the event with all expenses, including delegates’ travel being paid by the national
government. Unfortunately that will not be the case for us. As well as organising the accommodation,
travel and activities etc, we have to encourage Delegates to travel “all the way to Australia”. We have to
overcome their perceptions that it is easier for us to go to Europe than it is for Europeans to come to
Australia. We began this process in the Netherlands in 2014 and Margaret Gardner continued it in
Abbietegrasso Italy in 2015. This year a team led by Mayor Keith Parkes will put our case in Vizela in
Portugal. We anticipate that maybe half the number of officials and delegates will come to Goolwa. A
video is being prepared for Vizela to encourage delegates to “Come to Goolwa”. Our website has been
revamped in readiness for the Assembly.

We have a Food and Wine sub-committee who have agreed
to coordinate the catering and food/drink aspect. We need
volunteers to help with a range of activities both leading up
to the event and actually at the Assembly. The transport =
section will cover getting guests from Adelaide to Goolwa, T '-,_;:5 >
getting them to their accommodation, and travelling ( ///(/5/ (0 @ &
around on the various tours that are being planned. Tours INTERNATIONALASSEMBLY
will include experiencing the river and the Coorong, the ; T m—— o
Cockle Train, Australian animals, Ngarringjeri, art trails and GOOLWA « AUSTRALIA » MAY 2017
produce trails. Entertainment during dinners will also need

to be organised. Help with translation for both English and Italian will be needed. Accommodation in a
town without a conference centre is a huge challenge. Would you be prepared to billet a delegate or two
and transport them to functions when needed? Guides to help people get around town and perhaps assist
those for whom English or Italian is not their native tongue will be a great help. Assistance with public
relations and general media enquiries will also be sought. These are just a few of the tasks. Is there
something that you think you might be able to do? Would you like some training as a Goolwa Ambassador
to help prepare you for welcoming guests? | know that some of you have already sent me an email, but
please fill in the Volunteer form which is at the back of this newsletter. WE NEED YOU!
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FOOD & WINE ANNUAL REPORT

2015 has been a very successful year for the Group.
2014 could have been summed up as a series of meetings that involved a lot of discussion leading to
the 2014 Smoke Off but not a lot else. In 2015, the Smoke Off was again held but this was but one of a
variety of activities conducted by the group.
Meetings have been lively, industrious and a lot of fun. These have been held in a variety of venues
including Bombora and Hectors on the Wharf. As in 2014, meetings were chaired by various group
members and this has become part of the sense of purpose and high level of involvement of all within
the Group.
Commencing in February, a series of How To events were conducted. These informative and
entertaining sessions explored Goolwa Cockles (of course!) but also olives, cheese-making, bees and
honey, foraging for mushrooms and most surprisingly for many, the secrets of preparing tasty dishes
based on carp! These popular sessions were conducted at the Goolwa RSL, at Bombora and at the
Goolwa Fish Cafe.
Another initiative was a series of seasonal dinners. These well-attended events celebrated not only
the seasons but Cittaslow member food providers and top quality local produce. The dinners were
held at Rankines at the Whistle Stop, Cafe Lime and Hectors on the Wharf. More will be held in 2016.
At The Wharf, an initial trial series of Friday night &
events has provided a venue for local music, food and
wine (from Ballast Stone) as well as valuable income
for Cittaslow Goolwa. At The Wharf has featured a
variety of local food providers and has been a very
well supported Cittaslow initiative with more to come
in 2016.
The 2015 Smoke Off was conducted as part of At The
Wharf - Wood Wine and Song. This new major event
involved several leading Langhorne Creek wineries |
(with Ballast Stone) and local food providers and the
increasingly popular local band, the MacTones. The R
Remembrance Garden was buzzing all day. All in all, the event was very well attended and a great deal
of support for something similar in 2016 is already evident - November the 6t is the date.
There has been a greater emphasis on generating publicity about group activities in local media,
particularly the Victor Harbor Times and local community radio station Alex-FM. In addition to the
forgoing, the Food and Wine Group has been instrumental in forging relations with other community
> groups including the Clayton Bay Community
4 Association, the Goolwa Lions Club, the
' Goolwa Wharf Market and the Port Elliot and
Strathalbyn annual shows.
. The successes of 2016 really rely on the
| ongoing involvement of all members of Food
4 and Wine. The Group continues to operate in
a collaborative fashion with contributions
from all concerned.
Ken Smith

Food & Wine Information

You are invited to participate in the Food and Wine meetings which are held every month. There is an
electronic mailing list for those specifically interested in Food and Wine activities. If you want to get early
information on planned events, contact Debbie Smith at famsmith@internode.on.net or ring her on 0417
843 946.
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AT THE WHARF REPORT

Strengths
* Financials:
* October4 +$421
* October30 +$493
* November 27 +$%$355 (less profit this time due to set up costs including 6 dozen glasses, 25
platters, glass jars, dip ingredients. Approximately $75 was made from sale of platters. There
should be a clear profit next event)
* January 29 CANCELLED so we lost -- ($79) for liquor licence and ($128) beer (will be
recouped)
* (Good infrastructure in place ie. Volunteers, set up and pack up routine, advertising (posters,
print media, internet).
* Fantastic community response/attendance/support/anticipation.
Weaknesses
* There is an arrangement with Leah Grace that we can move the event inside if weather is
inclement. Unfortunately we could not take this option Friday 29 January due to an exhibition
in place at Signal Point.
* A wet weather policy was discussed but not formulated at Food and Wine Meeting February 2.
Opportunities
* Platters are a great way to incorporate Community Garden people/produce and promote the
slow-food concept.
* Suggestion of Cittaslow tablecloths and other items to promote our ‘brand’ was discussed at
Food and Wine meeting February 2 and a motion raised.
Threats
* None perceived

And one more thing...
Leah has asked if Cittaslow want to host an extra ‘At The Wharf event for the Fringe on March 13.
Discussed at Food and Wine meeting and agreed we will.

Karen Ross
CITTASLOW AWARDS

Each year, Cittaslow recognises the outstanding contributions made by individuals, businesses and
organisations that work quietly to improve the quality of life for Goolwa. The recipients of this annual
award are not necessarily members of Cittaslow. If you know of someone who, over a period of time,
has undertaken activities that enhance the ideals of Cittaslow, please let the President know as soon
as possible. Cittaslow criteria include environmental activities, heritage, hospitality and tourism,
community assistance programs, sustainability projects,
neighbourly good works, etc.

You are invited to the Awards Dinner which will be held
on Thursday 14 April, at the South Lakes Golf Club. The
Dinner, which 1is coordinated by the Southern
Alexandrina Business Association (SABA) also recognises
the Customer Services Awards winners. SABA is now
seeking nominations for individuals and businesses that
have provided you with outstanding service over the
past year.

The Dinner is a great night out. Details will be forwarded
from SABA as soon as they have been finalised.
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CITTASLOW COMMUNITY GARDEN REPORT

During 2015 approx. 20 garden beds were being leased by members of the community some of whom
became general garden volunteers assisting with picking, compostlng and other general mamtenance
duties. ety B0 '

An additional small shed was constructed at the rear of
the garden for the storage of tools and fertilizers. An
additional enclosed garden bed was also constructed
in this area.

The community garden continues to supply produce to
the Goolwa Child Care Centre as part of a Goolwa &
District Community Bank initiative. This is in its 3" year
of operation and brings in approx. $100/month.

The community garden supplied some produce to the
Food & Wine Group for the dips being sold at the ‘A
The Wharf Event’. We are hoping to continue to help W|th thls when we have produce available.

The community garden continues to receive support from The Shaw Family at Signal Point. The income
from produce sold there has been a great boost to our finances. However, it does require considerable
time and effort from some volunteers to whom we are very grateful.

The community garden helped establish some raised beds at Create & Connect and supplied vegetable
seedlings to get them started.

Some of the garden volunteers continued to help raise funds at the Stratco sausage sizzle. This used to
happen on both Saturday and Sunday and the community garden had about 8 or 9 slots. However this has
been reduced to about 3 or 4 times during the year. We are very grateful for their continuing support.

The balance at bank at 31%" December 2015 was $5,107.34 and we are expecting a water bill for approx.
$1,200. There is still some finishing off to do in the main shed which we should be able to pay from existing
funds.

Volunteer numbers continue to fluctuate depending on the
time of year which does determine how much we can
achieve. However, we are looking forward to 2016 and will
. be discussing our ideas and plans for the future of the
& garden.

We finished 2015 with a great Christmas BBQ at the
garden, about 18 people attended and we had lots of good
food, wine and laughter.

Lyn Mateer

LIONS AUCTION

A sincere thank you to those of you who have already given of your time to help with the auctions held
by the Goolwa Lions Club. Circumstances have changed for the next Lions Auction which will be held
on Saturday 20 February at the Goolwa Oval. To maximise volunteer resources, they are now looking
for assistance at the end of the auction. This would include taking down tents, putting away the
catering stuff and loading any left over items onto the truck. The starting time for this work will
depend on how long the auction goes, so Greg Johnston from Lions has suggested 11.30am as the best
time to arrive. If you can help with any of this part of the action, please let Debbie or Ken know. This
is a way to help this hard-working Lions organisation to raise funds for community activities and
projects.

If you can help or have questions please contact Debbie Smith email famsmith@internode.on.net or
Ken Smith on kgsmith27 @internode.on.net.




As a member of Cittaslow Goolwa, you are invited to attend the management meetings that
are held on the first Thursday of each month, at 7.00pm in the Large Meeting Room at the
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Cittaslow Organisation and Business Members

We encourage to support the businesses and organisations that are members of Cittaslow Goolwa.
Businesses

About Print, Kaarel & Karen Lume

Alexandrina Cheese, Rebekah McCaul

All About Attitude, Jen Binney

Aquacaf, Jon & Sally Dean

Artworx, John & Liz Francis

Australasian circa 1858, Deb Smalley & Juliet Michell

Beach Organics, Barry Beach

Bombora @ Goolwa Beach, Olaf Hansen

Café Lime, Pamela Crowhurst

Goolwa Fish Café, Max & Karen Mitchell

Hectors at the Wharf, Grantley Schmidt & Susan Montgomery
Surfers Coffee, Sue Metcalfe

Goolwa Wharf Barrel Shed, Chris Ramsey

Rankines at the Whistlestop, Peter & Sue Rankine

Shaw Family Vintners, Judith Phillips

The Hungry Caterpillar, Justine Brown, Paul Bushell & family
Organisations

Art @ Goolwa, Brenda Holden

Clayton Bay Association

GADBUG

Milang Old School House, Karyn Bradford

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Tues 16 February — Food and Wine Meeting, 6.00pm, Goolwa Fish Café, Cadell Street

Thu 18 February — Food & Wine Summer Dinner, 6.30pm Bombora @ Goolwa Beach

Sat 20 February — Lions Auction, Assist with cleaning up, 11.30am

Wed 24 February — Assembly Planning Meeting, 2pm, Large Meeting Room, Alexandrina Council offices
Fri 26 February — At The Wharf, 5.00—8.00pm, Signal Point Deck

Thu 4 March — Cittaslow Management Meeting, 7pm, Large Meeting Room, Alexandrina Council offices
Sun 6 March — Goolwa Wharf Market — Cittaslow involvement to be confirmed

Sun 13 March — At the Wharf to support part of The Fringe Festival in Goolwa

16-18 March — Cittaslow Australasia AGM and Gathering, Katoomba, Blue Mountains

20 March — 2 April — Goolwa Art & Photographic Exhibition

25 March — Good Friday

27 March — Easter

Sun 3 Apr — End of Daylight Saving

Thur 7 April — Cittaslow Management Meeting, Large Meeting Room, Alexandrina Council offices

9-10 Apr — Aquafest, Goolwa Aquatic Club

Thu 14 April, Cittaslow Awards Dinner & SABA Customer Service Awards, South Lakes Golf Club

Dates can change, so please check if you're not sure

Alexandrina Council, Cadell Street, Goolwa. (Note: no Management meetings in January)

This is a great way to find out what is happening and to have a say in where we go in the

future - and how we get there.
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CITTASLOW MEMBERSHIP MERCHANDISE

The following items can be ordered (payment with order, please).
Contact Jan Henderson 0419828 637 or email to
janhenderson477@gmail.com.

SHIRTS - $30 each - Navy blue shirt with Cittaslow Logo. Ladies:
8, 10, 12, 14, 16, 18, 20, 22, 24. Men’s (buttons other way):
Small, Medium, Large, Extra Large, 2XL, 3XL, 4XL.

BUCKET HATS - $15 each - Navy blue with gold piping with
“Cittaslow Goolwa” no logo. Medium or Large to Extra Large

CAPS - $15 each - Navy blue with tan suede with Cittaslow Logo.
One size fits most.

NAME TAGS - $10 each - with Cittaslow Logo. Choice of full
name or single name and also with magnetic close or pin (don’t
order magnetic close if you have a pacemaker)

SLEEVELESS VEST —Cittaslow logo embroidered $44 each
Sizes available as per chart below (and are for half chest — which
is the measurement from under arm to underarm).

ADULT SIZE XS S M L XL J§ 2XL|| 3XL || 4XL || 5XL

CHEST CM

545|157 ||59.5]|| 62 ||64.5]| 67 ||69.5|| 72 ||74.5
measurement

Also new at $12 - one size fits most are :

Navy Blue CABLE KNIT BEANIES with Cittaslow Logo

and Navy Blue POLAR FLEECE BEANIES with Cittaslow Goolwa
lettering (no logo).

Karen Lume

(1/[/1570@
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CITTASLOW MERCHANDISE ORDER FORM

A )0 LU
Contact: ..cceceevieeecieerier e ceiesseeneee (PRONE) e e (IMODYE)
Please complete the order form and arrange payment using the methods suggested below. You will be
advised when your order is ready for collection.

Contact Jan Henderson 0419 828 637 or email to janhenderson477 @gmail.com if you have any questions.

Item Quantity Size - Cost
SHIRT - $30 each Mens

SHIRT - $30 each Ladies

SLEEVELESS VEST - $44 each

CAPS - $15 each

BUCKET HATS - $15 each

CABLE KNIT BEANIES - $12 each

POLAR FLEECE BEANIES - $12 each

NAME TAGS - $10 each ° ' Magnetic or Clip

Name on tag:
(eg John or John Smith)

' Total: S

Payment with Order, please.
Cheque (made payable to Cittaslow Goolwa Inc.) and post with completed form to The Treasurer, Cittaslow
Goolwa, PO Box 2539, Goolwa 5214

Electronic Funds Transfer:

BSB: 633 000

Account No: 152 961 215

Please include your name so that we can identify your payment.

Scan and email completed form to Jan Henderson (janhenderson477 @gmail.com)

Cash payment and completed form can be left with the President, Cittaslow Goolwa at the shop, River
Dolls of Goolwa, 33 Cadell Street, Goolwa during business hours.
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CITTASLOW ASSEMBLY VOLUNTEER FORM

[ would like to offer my services for the following

ACTIVITY ' COMMENTS
(examples of some of the possible functions for which we
will need volunteers) - there will be more !

ADMINISTRATION

Preparation of documents; office duties during
Assembly; Finance; Budget preparation and
Management

TRANSPORT

Airport pick-up and drop off; collecting delegates from
B&Bs; assistance with organising coaches
ACCOMMODATION

Sourcing and checking B&Bs, motels, billets; allocating
accommodation; financial management of payments;
offering to billet

LANGUAGE TRANSLATION

Assistance with English/Italian Assembly translation;
providing language skills leading up to event; helping
to learn other language phrases

CATERING

Working with Food and Wine group; providing
assistance with morning teas; serving lunches; clearing
up; decorating venues

AMBASSADOR

Training as a “Goolwa Ambassador; preparing
schedules for volunteers; looking after VIPs/guest
speakers; sourcing gifts and mementoes

TOUR GUIDE

Assisting with getting delegates to venues; organising
rosters for guides; speaking with groups
REGISTRATION

Preparation of delegate pack; signing delegates in;
roster of registration volunteers; looking after luggage
when necessary

FUND RAISING

Sourcing possible sponsors or donors; ideas to raise
funds

This is not an exhaustive list. Please list on the back any way that you think you might be able to help,

or which you think we need to address.

Return completed form to: president@cittaslowgoolwa.com.au; post to PO Box 2539, Goolwa 5214;

drop into Lyn at River Dolls, 33 Cadell Street, Goolwa.



